Challenger Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, April 19, 2018 6pm

I. Meeting called to order, 6:00pm

- Attended by: Lisa Schultz (Co-President), Yvonne Clark (Treasurer), Jeanine Spencer (Secretary), Katie Browne (Teacher), Emma MacDonald, Jodi Limbers
- II. Approval of March meeting minutes Jodi approved, Emma seconded

III. Treasurer's Report

- We made \$114 on movie night and \$180 from Marco's pizza night.
- We have received \$7,638 from Buffalo Wild Wings.

IV. Principal & Teachers' Reports

- Katie discussed some student behavioral concerns. As the school year comes to a close, there has been an increase in unruly behavior and staff is working to reinforce Marcia McEvoy rules.
- There will be M-Step & NWEA testing beginning end of April & in May.

V. Ongoing Fundraising; Box Tops, Shoparoo, VGs

• Still looking for a box top coordinator for next school year. Erin is leaving.

VI. Old Business:

- We have received full payment for Buffalo Wild Wings Spirit Bracket Challenge.
- Family Movie Night worked well with a smaller group condensed into cafeteria. Closest restrooms were closed, but the trip down the hall was good for kids to stretch their legs and caused less noise in the hallway. Jeanine suggested that next time we charge \$1 admission and give away the popcorn.

VII. New Business:

- 5th grade Celebration There will be 79 5th graders and we have a budget of \$9 per student. Mrs. Isenegger is planning.
- Spirit Wear sales have been low, so Char may extend the sale another week. She also suggested we do the 2nd sale earlier next year, perhaps in February.
- Nicole Stropkai was nominated and confirmed as Volunteer Spotlight for May
- Family Fun Night we will discuss as a committee following the PTO meeting